
   

Direct Bill Payments for Car Rental 

Car rental reservations are typically NOT pre-paid and payments must be made by credit card in 

the name of the driver at the time of pick-up. 

The preferred method of payment for car rental for employee travel is using a Travel and 

Expense Card. 

If you do not have a Travel and Expense Card in your own name, and would like to pay for your 

car rental using another person’s Travel and Expense Card, the cardholder may apply for a 

direct bill account with Hertz and/or with Enterprise and National through the following links: 

Hertz Direct Bill Application 

Enterprise/National Direct Bill Application  

Direct bill accounts may be used only for employee rentals while on University business, and 

should NOT be used for personal travel. 

To add a direct bill account number to your profile, you would access your profile settings: 

 

 

http://www.procurement.virginia.edu/forms/HertzDirectBillApplication.pdf
http://www.procurement.virginia.edu/forms/EnterpriseDirectBillApplication.pdf


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once on the Add Travel Programs screen, make sure that the Car icon is selected. 



 
 

 

 

Select the appropriate Car Rental Company and then enter the assigned Direct Bill Account Number into 

the Frequent Traveler / Driver / Guest Number field. 

If you already have a frequent travel number entered into your profile for that particular car rental 

company, please contact them to have your Direct Bill Account Number added to your frequent traveler 

program profile. 

Important:  If a Direct Bill Account Number is attached to your frequent traveler number, and you are 

using your frequent traveler number for personal travel, make sure that the Direct Bill Account is not 

used to pay for the rental.  You must use a personal credit card for personal travel. 


